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June 15, 2011 
 
 

Termination of City-Provided Refuse Collection Services 
 
 
 
Dear Business Customer: 
 
This letter is to advise you the City Council has approved the termination of City-provided 
commercial refuse and recycling collection services effective July 1, 2011 as part of the City’s 
final Fiscal Year 2012 budget. 
 
According to our records, the City is currently providing weekly refuse collection services, and 
possibly bi-weekly recycling collection services, to your business.  This service will be 
discontinued effective July 1, 2011.        
 
The City will retrieve all City-owned automated waste containers beginning in July.  We advise 
you to contract with one of the City’s eleven franchised haulers for your waste removal service 
needs as soon as possible.  A list of those haulers is attached to assist you in selecting a new 
service provider. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Chris Gonaver 
Environmental Services Director 
 
Attachment: List of San Diego Franchised Haulers 




